STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS32483 / S1128

This legislation calls for an additional $30 million in ongoing investments for water infrastructure. These
funds will continue a statewide approach to responsible water management that maintains and secures Idaho's
water. Projects include but are not limited to aquifer recharge, groundwater management, development
and rehabilitation of water storage and conveyance system, water supply and delivery improvements, and
emergency water infrastructure repairs. No more than 50% of the funds may be used in one of the four water
board districts unless there are no competing applications in other districts during the fiscal year. Annual
reports to the Governor and Legislature are required, and funds may be combined with other sources to
leverage additional funding.

FISCAL NOTE
This legislation will require $30 million ongoing from the General Fund.
Contact:

Senator Van T. Burtenshaw
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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